City Council Work Session

Meeting with County Executive Rushern L. Baker, III

7:30 p.m. Monday September 19, 2016

Council Room
Municipal Building

Agenda

- 1. Welcome and Introductions
- 2. Comments by County Executive Baker
- 3. Items for Discussion
 - Fiscal Year 2017 and Beyond Outlook
 - Update on Efforts to Locate FBI Headquarters in Greenbelt
 - Charter Amendments
 - a. Add Two At-Large Seats to County Council
 - Greenbelt Children Going to Greenbelt Schools
 - Affordable Housing
 - Status of Sunnyside Avenue Complete Green Street Project

Thank You!

Council News

Posted on: July 20, 2016

VOTERS TO DECIDE ON PROPOSED AT-LARGE COUNCIL SEATS

COUNCIL APPROVES CHARTER
AMENDMENT PLACING QUESTION FOR ATLARGE COUNCIL SEATS ON NOVEMBER
GENERAL ELECTION BALLOT

Voters to Decide on Proposed At-Large Council Seats

The Prince George's County Council, during the final Council session before August recess on July 19, voted to approve Council Bill 40-2016, legislation placing the question regarding a proposed amendment to the County Charter on the November General Election ballot that provides for the election of two additional members to the County Council to serve atlarge.

The Charter Amendment will be placed on the ballot in the following form:

To provide for the election of council members by district and at large, to change the composition of the County Council to a system of nine district members and two at large members, and to provide that a Council Member who has been elected to two consecutive terms of office as a district member shall be eligible to be elected as an at-large member.

In other action, the Council unanimously supported Council Bill 41-2016, legislation addressing situations where the County Executive and the County Council may have differing or competing legal interests. CB-41-2016 proposes a Charter amendment to provide

Tools

RSS

Notify Me®

View Archived

Categories

- All Categories
- Council News
- Council Spotlight
- District 3

there is a conflict of interest between the executive and legislative branches on matters requiring legal services and advice, both branches will engage outside counsel. The proposed Charter Amendment will be placed on the November General Election ballot.

To view Council Bill 40- 2016 and related information, including "Frequently Asked Questions," please click the link below.

Council Bill 40-2016

<u>Next</u> ⇒ ← Previous COUNCIL COUNCIL APPROVES MEMBER TOLES <u>LEGISLATION</u> <u>HOSTS</u> <u>EXPANDING</u> **OPPORTUNITIES** "CHANGING MINDS -THE <u>FOR URBAN</u> STATE OF **AGRICULTURE** MENTAL HEALTH IN THE **MINORITY** COMMUNITY"

Other News in Council News

BLUE RIBBON COMMISSION MEETING AUGUST 2

Posted on: August 1, 2016

COUNCIL MEMBER TOLES HOSTS
"CHANGING MINDS -THE STATE OF
MENTAL HEALTH IN THE MINORITY
COMMUNITY"

Posted on: July 25, 2016

COUNCIL APPROVES LEGISLATION EXPANDING OPPORTUNITIES FOR URBAN AGRICULTURE

Posted on: July 19, 2016

AND ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE CONVENES JULY 14

Posted on: July 13, 2016

COUNCIL TO HOLD PUBLIC HEARING ON

nininna -

there is a conflict of interest between the executive and legislative branches on matters requiring legal services and advice, both branches will engage outside counsel. The proposed Charter Amendment will be placed on the November General Election ballot.

To view Council Bill 40- 2016 and related information, including "Frequently Asked Questions," please click the link below.

Council Bill 40-2016

← Previous $Next \Rightarrow$ **COUNCIL APPROVES** COUNCIL MEMBER TOLES <u>LEGISLATION</u> HOSTS <u>EXPANDING</u> <u>OPPORTUNITIES</u> <u>"CHANGING</u> MINDS -THE <u>FOR URBAN</u> STATE OF AGRICULTURE MENTAL HEALTH IN THE **MINORITY** COMMUNITY"

Other News in Council News

BLUE RIBBON COMMISSION MEETING AUGUST 2

Posted on: August 1, 2016

COUNCIL MEMBER TOLES HOSTS

"CHANGING MINDS -THE STATE OF

MENTAL HEALTH IN THE MINORITY

COMMUNITY"

Posted on: July 25, 2016

COUNCIL APPROVES LEGISLATION EXPANDING OPPORTUNITIES FOR URBAN AGRICULTURE

Posted on: July 19, 2016

AND ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE CONVENES JULY 14

Posted on: July 13, 2016

COUNCIL TO HOLD PUBLIC HEARING ON



THE PRINCE GEORGE'S COUNTY GOVERNMENT

TODD M. TURNER
Council Member
4th District

July 21, 2016

Hon. Emmett V. Jordan Mayor, City of Greenbelt 25 Crescent Road Greenbelt, MD 20770

Dear Mayor Jordan:

Thank you for August 3, 2015 letter expressing your concerns regarding the School Resource Officer (SRO) funding in the Fiscal Year 2016 budget. I apologize for my delay in responding to your letter.

I am pleased to inform you that the \$80,000.00 was maintained in the FY16 supplemental budget approved by the County Council. In addition, working with my colleagues, I secured continued funding for the SRO program in the amount of \$80,000.00 for the FY 2017 County Budget, which was adopted by the County Council on May 26, 2016. This funding provides for on-going support to the City of Greenbelt Police Department for Eleanor Roosevelt High School.

This was my second budget session as a County Council Member and I hope my decisions reflect the right balance between what we want, what we need and what we can afford in Prince George's County.

Thousa to your

Thank you, again, for contacting my office.

Sincerely,

Hon. Todd M. Turner

County Council Member, District 4